St Peter's Church PCC meeting

29 January 2019 7:00pm - 8:55pm

Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Jo Bagley, Chris Clayton, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow (Chair), Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Paul Medforth, Patricia Stableford, Angus Turner and Judith Yeats.

Apologies: Christine McManus, David Fisher, Oliver Longstaff and Sian Lockwood.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Chris led a reflection on a passage from Philippians.

3. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of November's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 27 November were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

In relation to the proposals concerning "noticers", Alan confirmed that thought was still being given about how best to progress these.  A further pastoral meeting is due to take place on 5 February.  It was acknowledged that these proposals needed to be handled sensitively and should be an organic process, building on existing relationships.  Alongside this, our people data has been further refined and developed in light of the recent Statistics for Mission exercise and plans are underway to develop it further.  In terms of access to that information, this is on a "need to know" basis although that can be revisited if this is causing problems in particular circumstances.

Alan clarified that in relation to visiting, the current system captures most people we know about who are housebound or in hospital.

Alan reported that due to Sian's ill health the proposed Safer Church meeting didn't take place and will need to be rescheduled.

Chris reported that work on the audio-visual system is ongoing with a growing team.  Instruction manuals are due to be introduced and the hearing loop is to be checked and tested.

6. Finances

Alan drew attention to the forecast for 2019 which has been circulated.  This shows an approximate £40,000 shortfall for 2018 and around £70,000 for 2019.  Alan confirmed that our 2018 share has gone down from £172,000 to £166,000 to reflect the loss of Tim.

There will be a finances communication alongside invitations to join the electoral roll shortly.  Consideration will be given to how our financial position and needs are presented in that communication.

To enable quicker communication of our financial position to the congregation, the possibility of holding the APCM earlier in the year was also discussed.

7. Vision and PCC structure

In explaining the background to the discussion paper, Alan drew attention to the PCC Tonight material and its emphasis on the PCC's role in shaping and realising a church's vision.  The aim of the paper is therefore to clarify and distil the vision so that it resonates with people and encourages them to engage in church life and in the PCC.

Overall, the further clarification of our vision as set out in the paper was welcomed.

The question of how in practice the PCC should effectively monitor and measure progress in relation to the vision was then discussed.  It was acknowledged that specific and objective means of measuring progress are not usually possible - however the paper suggests ways in which reporting can help the PCC understand how various groups and activities are responding to the three vision priorities of belonging, purpose and worship.  It was agreed that it would be helpful to invite people from a particular group or activity to a PCC meeting in order to do this.

Communication of the purposes of the PCC to the wider congregation was also acknowledged to be important and Alan confirmed this will be addressed when inviting people to join the PCC ahead of the APCM.

It was agreed to undertake the PCC Tonight sessions, preferably at PCC meetings rather than at an away day.

Following a discussion about whether to change (i) the number of elected PCC members and (ii) the frequency of election, it was agreed to:

· retain the maximum number of 15 elected members; and

· retain a three year term rather than reduce the term to one year.

It was also agreed that it would not be helpful to formally designate elected members with particular roles in relation to belonging, purpose and worship.

It was, however, agreed to reduce the number of meetings to six per year.

Monitoring attendance at PCC meetings was also discussed.

8. Fabric

Paul reported that work on the south aisle floor is nearly finished.  The barriers have been removed, the floor finished and remaining work consists of "making good".  The pews are expected to be back in place by the end of the week.

Jo produced further carpet samples for the nave/south transept area, explaining that the previous samples were too thick and would have created a tripping hazard.  A new, thinner plywood underfloor is also required in order to prevent this.

Jo and Paul will report back further when they have looked at the new samples in more detail.  It is also proposed to replace the red carpet at the front, subject to cost.

Replacement of the altar frontals is becoming necessary due to wear and tear.  Susie Hart has proposed using Craft Aid to create new altar frontals at a cost of £1,000 per set.  Susie has been asked to prepare designs for review and approval at the March PCC meeting and the diocese will also need to approve them.  It is proposed to gather opinions from the congregation too and Susie will come and talk about the designs at a service.

Paul also explained the division of responsibility between the building maintenance group and Fabric Committee and the reasons for Newtons' withdrawal (they are very busy).

9. Sub-group minutes

Minutes of the Standing Committee and Fabric Committee were tabled and accepted.

10. AOB

There was no other business.

11. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

It was agreed to provide refreshments at future meetings.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.55pm.
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